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From the President…

Welcome to the second year of notes from the President of the Latin American and Caribbean Section of the Southern Historical Association (LACS-SHA).  My predecessor, Barbara Ganson, took the initiative of establishing a newsletter to welcome newly joined members, reconnect with old ones, and solicit historians throughout the region to join our association.  Barbara charged her presidency with celebrating the tenth anniversary of the LACS-SHA and assessing the growth of our organization.  Our first decade has witnessed the development of LACS into a visible and important part of the Southern Historical Association.  I am confident the second decade will result in increasing our membership numbers and our overall presence as an organization for historians of Latin American, Caribbean, Borderlands and Atlantic history in the South.
Every year LACS-SHA organizes a luncheon and keynote speaker as part of our annual meeting.  This coming year we are proud and honored to have Ralph Lee Woodward, Jr., Professor Emeritus, Tulane University, as our luncheon speaker.  His talk will be entitled “Latin American History: Reflections on a Half-Century of Teaching and Research.”  Not only has Professor Woodward been a long time supporter of LACS-SHA, but many of his students have also followed his lead and played active roles in our organization.
Starting in 2008, and reflecting our growing membership, we will present our book and article prizes on a yearly basis.  We award the Murdo J. MacLeod Book Prize, for the best book by a LACS member in the fields of Latin American, Caribbean, Borderlands, or Atlantic World History that appeared in print in 2008.  We also award the LACS-SHA Article Prize, for the best article by a LACS member in the fields of Latin American, Caribbean, Borderlands, or Atlantic World History that appeared in print in 2008.  For graduate students we award the Ralph Lee Woodward, Jr. Paper Prize for the best graduate student paper on Latin American, Caribbean, Borderlands or Atlantic World history presented at our annual meeting.

Historians of Latin America and the US South have long held much in common and some of the pioneering works in comparative history focused on these two regions in particular.  In partnering with the Latin American and Caribbean Section, the Southern Historical Association recognized Latin American history as a natural extension and vital interlocutor for understanding both the particular and common experiences of Southern history.  With the surge of interest in Atlantic, Borderlands, Transnational, and Global history, scholars of Latin American today offer many vital lessons and opportunities for exchange with historians of the South.  As 2009 president of LACS-SHA I encourage all of you to take an active role in helping us extend the influence of Latin American, Caribbean, Atlantic, and Borderlands history by joining our society and attending the annual meeting in Louisville, Kentucky.

Matt D. Childs
University of South Carolina
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Recent LACS Prize Winners
2008 Murdo J. MacLeod Prize, for the best book by a LACS member in the fields of Latin American, Caribbean, Borderlands and Atlantic World History that appeared in 2007: 
Juliana Barr, University of Florida, Peace Came in the Form of a Woman: Indians and Spaniards in the Texas Borderlands (University of North Carolina Press, 2007)



Prize Committee's comments: 
“Juliana Barr’s Peace Came in the Form of a Woman: Indians and Spaniards in the Texas Borderlands, is a sharp, carefully crafted and sophisticated study of the Texas Borderlands that not only takes us into the worlds of the Caddos, Wichitas and Apaches but also engages with a revisionist literature on the concept of Borderlands, of centers and peripheries, and of diplomacy and dominance. The committee read many excellent books but we believe that Barr’s bold argument will have the most theoretical impact on Latin American history. It makes the strongest case yet that understanding gender is critical to understanding traditional politics. Barr deftly demonstrates that our own notions of the state, replete with the idea that gender is marginal to politics, has blinded us to a kind of "secret" history of Indian-European interaction in which Indians held power and shaped history.  It is a major contribution to the history of the Spanish empire and colonial relations and a welcome counterpoint to Mexico City-centric interpretations of colonialism and empire.”
Honorable Mention: Noble David Cook and Alexandra Parma Cook, Florida International University, People of the Volcano: Andean Counterpoint in the Colca Valley of Peru (Duke University Press, 2007)
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Prize Committee's comments:
“Noble David Cook and Alexandra Parma Cook’s People of the Volcano: Andean Counterpoint in the Colca Valley is clearly and beautifully written. The research is breathtaking, stunning in its intimacy with the region. Remarkably illuminating on the importance of ecology and infrastructure, it will become a classic of ethnohistory.”
Thanks to committee members Francie Chassen López (chair), Dauril Alden, Susan Deans-Smith, and Bianca Premo.
2008 Best Article Prize, for the best article published by a LACS member in the fields of Latin America, Caribbean, Borderlands and Atlantic World history in 2006 or 2007:
Ida Altman, University of Florida, “The Revolt of Enriquillo and the Historiography of Early Spanish America,” The Americas, 63:4 (2007): 587-614.

Prize Committee’s comments:

“Enrique's 1519 revolt, the best known of the early rebellions in Spanish American history, is the subject of Altman's award-winning article.  More than a retelling of well-known events surrounding the revolt, Altman's article gives larger meaning to the rebellion, the major and minor players involved, and the precedents it set.  This outstanding work, based in primary research, reminds us how significant the Caribbean was, not only as a site of Spanish-indigenous interaction but also as a testing ground for Spanish policies and practices that were relevant for centuries to come.”
Thanks to committee members Jay Clune (chair), Juliana Barr, Douglass Sullivan-González, and Joan Supplee.
2008 Ralph Lee Woodward, Jr. Prize, for the best graduate student paper presented at the annual meeting:
Leo B. Gorman, University of New Orleans: “Immigrant Labor Strife and Solidarity in Post-Katrina New Orleans”

Prize Committee’s Comments:

“The 2008 LACS-SHA Ralph Lee Woodward, Jr. Prize was awarded to Leo Gorman, for his paper entitled, ‘Latino Migrant Labor Strife and Solidarity in Post-Katrina New Orleans, 2005-2007.’ The decision was not easy because of the high quality of papers received, but the committee decided in favor of Gorman for his creative use of source material, broad conception and ambitious nature of the topic, and the work's intellectual sophistication.  Gorman has produced an excellent account based on extensive interviews, and a fine historical study of Honduran Latino community in New Orleans before the storm.  We also felt that Gorman's presentation at the conference was excellent.”
Thanks to committee members William Connell (chair), Matt Childs, and Rosanne Adderley.

2009 LACS Prizes and Committees

The 2009 Ralph Lee Woodward, Jr. Paper Prize 
Graduate student presenters at the SHA meeting in Louisville will be eligible for the Ralph Lee Woodward, Jr/ Prize, presented for the best graduate student paper on Latin American and Caribbean, Borderlands or Atlantic World history presented at the 2009 SHA meeting.  The committee is as follows: 


Rosanne Adderley, Tulane University

Andrew McMichael, Western Kentucky University

Jane Landers, Vanderbilt University

For more information, contact:

Rosanne Adderley
Department of History

Tulane University

6823 St. Charles Ave

115 Hebert Hall

New Orleans, LA 70118

Phone: (504) 865-5162

Email: adderley@tulane.edu
Murdo J. MacLeod Book Prize, for the best book by a LACS member in the fields of Latin American and Caribbean, Borderlands or Atlantic World History that appeared in print in 2008

Deadline for submissions: June 15, 2009
Committee:
Donna Guy, Ohio State University (chair)

Juliana Barr, University of Florida
Mariana Dantas, Ohio University
Send one copy of the book to each committee member (3 in total) at the following:

Donna J. Guy

Department of History

Ohio State University

210 Dulles Hall

230 West 17th Avenue

Columbus, OH 43210

guy.60@osu.edu
Juliana Barr

Department of History

University of Florida

Keene Flint 021

PO Box 117320

Gainesville, FL 32611-7320

jbarr@ufl.edu
Mariana Dantas

Department of History

Ohio University

4th Floor Bentley Annex

Athens, OH 45701-2979

dantas@ohio.edu
LACS/SHA Article Prize, for the best article by a LACS member in the fields of Latin American, Caribbean, Borderlands, or Atlantic World History in 2008
Deadline for Submissions: June 15, 2009
Committee:

Ida Altman, University of Florida, Committee Chair
Frank “Trey” Proctor, Denison University

Justin Wolfe, Tulane University
Send an electronic version or a hard copy of the article to each of the following:

Ida Altman, Committee Chair
Department of History

University of Florida

PO Box 117320

Gainesville, FL 32611-7320
ialtman@ufl.edu
Frank “Trey” Proctor
Department of History

Fellows Hall, Room 428

Denison University

Granville, OH 43023

proctor@denison.edu

Justin Wolfe

Department of History

Tulane University

6823 St. Charles Ave

115 Hebert Hall

New Orleans, LA 70118

jwolfe@tulane.edu

Program of the Latin American and Caribbean Section (LACS) of the Southern Historical Association

Louisville, 2009

LACS/SHA 2009 Program Committee:

Andrew McMichael, Western Kentucky University (chair)

Rosanne Adderley, Tulane University

William Connell, Christopher Newport University

The luncheon speaker will be Ralph Lee Woodward, Jr., Professor Emeritus, Tulane University: “Latin American History: Reflections on a Half-Century of Teaching and Research.”

Tentative Panels:
 “Family Life in Urban Mexico: Women and Children, Problems and Strategies, 19th-20th Century”

Chair: Tamara Spike, North Georgia College and State University

Jonathan Weber, Florida State University, “’Educar es redimir’: Rehabilitating Child 

Criminals in Post-Revolutionary Mexico City”
Andrea Vicente, Michigan State University, “The Gendered Politics of Aging: Widows in 

Nineteenth-Century Guadalajara, Mexico”

Jonathan Grandage, Florida State University, “Women and Labor in Guadalajara, 1821-

1822”

Monica L. Hardin, University of Wisconsin Oshkosh, “Persisting Households and Family 

Mobility in Nineteenth-Century Guadalajara”
Comment: Barry Robinson, Samford University


Newspapers, Politics, and Nation-Building during the ‘Era of Modernization’:  

Views from Paraguay, Brazil, Bolivia, and Mexico, 1860s-1920s

Chair: Peter Guardino, Indiana University
Michael Huner, UNC Chapel Hill, “Press, Paraguayan War, Nation”

Celso T. Castilho, Vanderbilt University, “Newspapers and the Transformation of 

Abolitionist Politics in Northeastern Brazil: Recife, 1884”

E. Gabrielle Kuenzli, Univ. of South Carolina, “Indigenous Identities, Nation-Building, 

and the Press in Early-Twentieth Century Bolivia”

Edward Wright-Rios, Vanderbilt University, “‘Lo que tiene y no tiene Madre’: Satire and 

the Conjuring of the Popular Female Voice in Revolutionary Mexico”

Comment: Peter Guardino, Indiana University

Nation, Gender, and War in Nineteenth Century Spanish America

Chair:
Christine Ehrick, University of Louisville

Pamela Murray, University of Alabama at Birmingham, “Women, War, and Partisan 

Politics in Colombia: The Case of Tomás C. Mosquera’s Female Supporters and 

Clients, c. 1859-1862”
Marcela Echeverri, New York University/Instituto Colombiano de Antropologia e 

Historia, “Popular Royalists and Revolution in Colombia: Nationalism and 

Empire, 1808-1840” 

Francie Chassen-López, Department of History, University of Kentucky, “Women, War, 

and the Body Politic in Nineteenth Century Southern Mexico” 
Comment:
Christine Ehrick, University of Louisville


New Perspectives on Cuban History in the 18th and 19th Centuries: Environment, Public Health and Disease
Chair: Matt Childs, University of South Carolina

Sherry Johnson, Florida International University, “Challenging the Image of the ‘Backward’ Empire: Public Health, Sanitation, and Hospital Reform in Cuba after the Seven Years’ War (1756-1763).” 

Charlotte A. Cosner, Western Carolina University, “Spatial Change and the Environmental Impact of Tobacco Cultivation in Pinal del Rio after 1775.”

William C. Van Norman, Jr., James Madison University, 


“Cholera in Cuba: Response and Reaction to the 1832-33 Epidemic.”

Comment:
Murdo J. MacLeod, University of Florida


Matt Childs, University of  South Carolina 

New Approaches to Aviation History in Latin America
 Chair, Theron Corse, Tennessee State University

Willie Hiatt, University of California at Davis, "National Authenticity or Aerial Cosmopolitanism: Peruvian Participation in World History through 1920s International 'Prestige' Flights."

Barbara Ganson, Florida Atlantic University,"Female Flyers in Latin America and the Caribbean between the World Wars."

Lawrence Clayton, University of Alabama, "Five Days in April: Air Combat for the Bay of Pigs, 1961."

Comment:
Theron Corse, Tennessee State University 

 The Audience  

2008 LACS PROGRAM HIGHLIGHTS
New Orleans, October 9-12, 2008
2008 was the 10th anniversary of the formal founding of LACS. Ginger Gould hosted a lovely reception in the French Quarter.  In addition to those listed below, SHA President Leon Litwack arranged for two special panels of Caribbean scholars.  These are noted below with *
LACS-SHA 2008 Program Committee:


Rosanne Adderley, Vanderbilt University (Chair)


William Connell, Christopher Newport University


Jay Clune, University of West Florida

The LACS luncheon speaker was Dauril Alden, Professor Emeritus of History, University of Washington: “Terror on Land and Sea: The Barbary Corsairs and Their Rivals, 16th to 19th Centuries”
Friday, October 10, 2-4 pm
Cuba and the ‘Benevolent Empire’: Race, Class, Democracy and Historical Memory in the Making of the Cuban Nation.  Sheraton, Rhythms I*
Presiding: 
Leon Litwack, University of California, Berkeley

Comment:
Alejandra Bronfman, University of British Columbia



Ronald W.  Pruessen, University of Toronto

· Marial Iglesias Utset, Universidad de la Habana: “A Sunken Ship, a Bronze Eagle, and the Politics of Memory: Cuba-US Relations through the History of the Maine Monument in Havana, 1898-1961”

· Loredana Giolitto, Consejo Superior de Investigaciones Cientificas, Madrid, Spain: “Black Activists, Race and Social Hierarchies in Cuba in the Early Years of Independence, 1912-1916”

· Amparo Sanchez Cobos, Universidad Jaume I. Castellón, Spain: “The Role of Spanish Anarchists in the Making of the Early Twentieth Century Cuban Working Class” 

· Alessandra Lorini, University of Florence, Italy: “All the President’s Men and Women: Machado, ‘the Tropical Mussolini,’ and US-Cuban Relations, 1924-1934”

Friday, October 10, 4:30 to 6:30 pm

Displacement and Diaspora: Slavery, Freedom and Family Between Saint-Domingue and Louisiana.  Historic New Orleans Collection, 533 Royal Street (French Quarter)* 

Presiding:
Ada Ferrer, New York University

· Rebecca Scott, University of Michigan: “From Senegambia to Saint-Domingue to New Orleans: An African Woman’s Itinerary, 1780-1836”

· Jean M. Hebrard, École des Hautes Études en Sciences Sociales, Paris: “Unexpected Fortunes: Reconstructing a Life after the Haitian Revolution”

· Martha S. Jones, University of Michigan: “Haiti Re-Enslaved: Saint-Domingue Refugees and American Law in the Slave Markets of New Orleans”

Saturday, October 11, 8:30 to 10:15 am

Mexico’s U.S. & Caribbean Borders:  New Perspectives

Sheraton, Napoleon A1

Presiding:
James D. Huck, Stone Center, Tulane University

Comment:
Gregory Crider, Wingate University

· Timothy Henderson, Auburn University Montgomery: “Mexico Meets the New South, The 1884 Cotton Exposition, New Orleans”

· Jürgen Buchenau, UNC, Charlotte: “General Abelardo Rodríguez and the Making of Baja, California 1920-1940”

· Rachel Chico, Clemson University: “Caribbean Outpost:  Jalapa, Veracruz & Redefining Coastal Culture in Nineteenth-Century Mexico”

Saturday, October 11, 10:30 am to 12:15 pm

Race, Nation & Identity Construction in 19th & 20th Century South America

Sheraton, Napoleon A1 

Presiding:
Edith Wolfe, Stone Center, Tulane University

Comment:
Seth Garfield, University of Texas, Austin

· Gregg Bocketti, Transylvania University: “Early Football Spectatorship and the First Republic of Brazil”

· Nicola Foote, Florida Gulf Coast University: “Race, Intellectuals and Indigenous Heritage in Ecuador, 1870-1960”


· Ana Lucia Araujo, University of Ottawa/Carleton University: “Zumbi and the Black Almiral:  Constructing Afro-Brazilian Historical Heroes” 

Entangled Empires: British Perceptions and Influence in the Floridas and Cuba in the 1760s
Sheraton, Evergreen (SCBS Session)

Presiding:
Margaret Sankey, University of Minnesota, Moorhead

Comment:
Eliga Gould, University of New Hampshire

· Matt Childs, University of South Carolina: “Battling the British in the Eighteenth Century Caribbean: The Free People of Color Militia and the Seven Years War”

· Robert Oswall, University of Texas, Austin: “Sunshine Colony: British Discourse on Florida from the Preliminary Peace (November 1762) to the Royal Proclamation (October 1763)”

· David Narrett, University of Texas, Arlington: “British Imperial Visions: West Florida and Spanish Louisiana”

Saturday, October 11, 2:30 to 4:30 pm

Enslavement of Indians in New Spain

Sheraton, Edgewood B




Presiding:
Donald Chipman, University of North Texas

Comment:
Susan Deeds, Northern Arizona University

· Ida Altman, University of Florida: “Slave Raiding and Spanish Settlement in New Galicia”

· Juliana Barr, University of Florida: “’Traces of Christians’:  Bondage in Spanish Texas”

· José Cuello, Wayne State University: “Spanish Forms of Enslavement & Indigenous Resistance in Colonial Mexican Northeast”

Land, Labor and Ethnicity in New Orleans
Sheraton, Estherwood

Presiding:
Rosanne Adderley, Vanderbilt University
Comment:
Audience
· Darryl Barthé, University of New Orleans: “Creoles of Color Challenging Marginalization: The Interracial Plasterer’s Union in Jim Crow New Orleans”

· Michael Mizell-Nelson, University of New Orleans: “Working-Class Squatter Communities in Nineteenth- and Twentieth-Century New Orleans” 

Saturday, October 11, 4:45 pm

Phi Alpha Theta Panel: Racialized Labor Struggles in the Modern Caribbean & Gulf South
Sheraton, Napoleon A1

Presiding:
Amy Bellone-Hite, Xavier University of Louisiana 

Comment:
Ted Henken, Baruch College, CUNY

· Jensen Branscombe, University of Alabama: “’Always Cuba in Your Heart’:  Cuban Resettlement in Alabama During the 1960s”

· Zhandarka Kurti, SUNY Binghamton: “Ethnoracialized Labor in the Mid 19th-Century US South & Puerto Rico”

· Leo B. Gorman, University of New Orleans: “Immigrant Labor Strife and Solidarity in Post-Katrina New Orleans”

· Gary T. Van Cott, Tulane University: “Laboring Experience of New Orleans’ Banana Workforce in Comparative Context”

Sunday, October 12, 9 to 11 am

Black Society in the Late Colonial Gulf South and Caribbean (Kimberly Hanger Memorial Panel) Sheraton, Napoleon A1 



Presiding:
Mary Niall Mitchell, University of New Orleans
Comment:
Mary Niall Mitchell

· Richmond F. Brown, University of Florida: “Free People of Color in Spanish Mobile, 1780-1813”

· Sarah Franklin, University of Southern Mississippi: “The Sale of Motherhood: Wet Nursing and Slave Women in Colonial Cuba”

· Keith A. Manuel, University of Florida: “Slavery, Ethnicity and Marriage in Nineteenth-Century Havana”
2010 LACS Call for Papers
SHA Meeting

Charlotte, NC

 November 4-7, 2010

Deadline: October 1, 2009 

The Latin American and Caribbean Section (LACS) of the Southern Historical Association welcomes individual paper and panel proposals for the 2010 SHA meeting in Charlotte, North Carolina, November 4-7. 
 
LACS accepts papers and panels on all aspects of Latin American and Caribbean history, including the fields of the borderlands and the Atlantic World. Panels and papers that highlight the connections between people, cultures, and areas of these areas are especially welcome. Each year LACS also sponsors the “Kimberly Hanger Memorial Panel,” which in general addresses the topics of race and/or gender in the colonial borderlands and/or the Caribbean. 

Submissions should include a 250-word abstract for each paper and a brief curriculum vitae for each presenter. We encourage faculty as well as advanced graduate students to submit panels and papers.  Graduate students are eligible for the Ralph Lee Woodward Jr. Prize, awarded each year to the best paper presented by a graduate student in a panel organized by LACS.

Please note that the Program Committee may revise proposed panels. All panelists are required to be members of LACS.  For information about membership, please visit the website at: http://faculty.tnstate.edu/tcorse/lacs/lacshome.htm or contact Michael LaRosa of Rhodes College at larosa@rhodes.edu.  For more information about the Southern Historical Association, visit the website: http://www.uga.edu/~sha/

Deadline for submissions is October 1, 2009. Complete panels are appreciated, but not required. 
 
Submit panels and papers (with a preference for electronic submissions) to: 
 
Thomas Rogers

Africana Studies and Latin American Studies
University of North Carolina at Charlotte
9201 University City Blvd. 
Charlotte, NC 28223-0001

tomrogers@uncc.edu
Ph: (704) 687-4777

Fax: (704) 687-3888
THE HISTORY OF LACS

About LACS
LACS was formally established in 1998, at the SHA meeting in Birmingham, Alabama.  Founded in 1934, the Southern Historical Association is the professional organization of historians of the South, but also of those in the South.  In recent decades it has perhaps become more recognized as the former, but through the European History Section and the Latin American and Caribbean Section, and the affiliated groups, the Southern Association for Women Historians (SAWH) and the Southern Conference on British Studies, it also supports the work of historians located in the US South whose research and teaching areas fall outside of the region in which they happen to be employed. 

Although historians of Latin America, the Caribbean and the Spanish Borderlands have long been active in the SHA, particularly through the aegis of the Southeastern Council of Latin American Studies (SECOLAS, founded in1954), the relationship has sometimes been an awkward one.  LACS was established to formalize relations between historians of Latin America and the Caribbean, on the one hand, and the SHA on the other hand, and to secure a place for Latin American and Caribbean specialists at the annual meeting. The late Kimberly Hanger, a talented young historian at the University of Tulsa who played an important role in establishing the group, was elected its first president.  Tragically, Kim died just a few months into her term, at the age of 37 (each year a LACS panel is designated in her honor).  Jürgen Buchenau of the University of North Carolina at Charlotte, another key figure in the establishment of LACS, completed Kim’s term in office and then his own term the following year.  Jürgen later became the first LACS representative to the SHA Executive Council in 2002.  The LACS representative was accorded full voting rights beginning with the 2005 meeting.

In addition to these and other founders of LACS, longtime SHA Secretary-Treasurer John Inscoe of the University of Georgia has been especially helpful in supporting LACS’ participation in the SHA and advancing the exchange of ideas among historians of the US South and the historians of Latin America, the Caribbean and the Spanish Borderlands.  For more on the history of LACS, see John Britton’s piece in the September 2008 newsletter at the LACS/SHA website: http://www.tnstate.edu/lacs/
LACS/SHA Officers and Awards, 1998-2009
President

Kimberly Hanger, University of Tulsa (1998-9)

Jürgen Buchenau, University of North Carolina, Charlotte (1999-2000)

Todd Diacon, University of Tennessee (2000-1)

Tim Henderson, Auburn University Montgomery (2001-2)

Richmond Brown, University of South Alabama (2002-3)

Marshall Eakin, Vanderbilt University (2003-4)

Virginia Gould, Tulane University (2004-5)

Andrew McMichael, Western Kentucky University (2005-6)

Sherry Johnson, Florida International University (2006-7)

Barbara Ganson, Florida Atlantic University (2007-8)

Matt Childs, University of South Carolina (2008-9)

Jane Landers, Vanderbilt University (President elect for 2009-10)

Treasurer

Rosemary Brana-Shute, College of Charleston (1998-2003)

Andrew McMichael, Western Kentucky University (2003-2005)

Michael LaRosa, Rhodes College (2005-present)

Secretary

Rosemary Brana-Shute, College of Charleston (1998-2003)

Andrew McMichael, Western Kentucky University (2003-2005)

Theron Corse, Tennessee State University (2005-present)

Program Chairs

Todd Diacon, University of Tennessee (Louisville, 2000)

Tim Henderson, Auburn University at Montgomery (New Orleans, 2001)

Richmond Brown, University of South Alabama (Baltimore, 2002)

Andrew McMichael, Western Kentucky University (Houston, 2003)

Jane Landers, Vanderbilt University (Memphis, 2004)

Michael Polushin, University of Southern Mississippi (Atlanta, 2005)

Jay Clune, University of West Florida (Birmingham, 2006)

William Connell, Christopher Newport University (Richmond, 2007)

Rosanne Adderley, Vanderbilt University (New Orleans, 2008)

Andrew McMichael, Western Kentucky University (Louisville, 2009)

Thomas Rogers, University of North Carolina at Charlotte (Charlotte, 2010)

SHA Executive Council Representative

Jürgen Buchenau, UNC Charlotte (2002-2004)

Richmond Brown, University of Florida (2005-2007)

Sherry Johnson, Florida International University (2008-10)

Luncheon Speakers

2000
Murdo MacLeod, University of Florida: “Native Cofradías in Colonial Guatemala”

2001
Thomas Skidmore, Brown University: “Confessions of a Brazilianist”

2002
Franklin Knight, The Johns Hopkins University: “Regional vs. Global History”

2003
Thomas F. O’Brien, University of Houston: “Inter-American History from Structuralism to the New Cultural History”

2004
John Chasteen, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill: “What Dance History Teaches about the Latin American Past”

2005
Susan Socolow, Emory University:“Constructing the Nation: Monuments in Buenos Aires and Montevideo”

2006
Jane Landers, Vanderbilt University: “Ecclesiastical Records and the Study of Slavery in the Americas”

2007
N. David Cook, Florida International University: “Anecdotes from the Archives: The Times they are A-changing”

2008
Dauril Alden, Professor Emeritus, University of Washington: “Terror on Land and Sea: The Barbary Corsairs and Their Rivals, 16th to 19th Centuries”
RL Woodward, Jr. Prize Winners (Best Graduate Student Paper)
2001
Matthew Smith, University of Florida:  “Race, Resistance and Revolution in Post-Occupation Haiti, 1934-46”

2002
Barry Robinson, Vanderbilt University: “Treachery in Colotlán (Mexico): The Problem of Individual Agency in Regional Insurgency, 1810-1815”

2003
Sophie Burton, Texas Christian University: “Free Blacks in Natchitoches”

2004
David Wheat, Vanderbilt University: “Black Society in Havana”

2005
Magdalena Gomez, Florida International University: "La primera campaña de vacunación contra la viruela y el impacto del establecimiento de las Juntas de Vacuna en la administración de la salud pública, en el Caribe Hispano y la Capitanía de Venezuela, a comienzos del siglo XIX"
2006
Pablo Gomez, Vanderbilt University: “Slavery and Disability in Cartagena de Indias, Nuevo Reina de Granada” 

2007
Tatiana Seijas, Yale University: “Indios Chinos in Colonial Mexico’s República de Indios”

2008
Leo B. Gorman, University of New Orleans: “Immigrant Labor Strife and Solidarity in Post-Katrina New Orleans”

Book Prize Winners (now the Murdo MacLeod Prize)
2003
Alejandro de la Fuente, A Nation for All: Race, Inequality, and Politics in Twentieth-Century Cuba.  Chapel Hill: University of North Carolina Press, 2001

2005
Barbara Ganson, The Guaraní under Spanish Rule in the Río de la Plata. Stanford: Stanford University Press, 2003

2007
Bianca Premo, Children of the Father King: Youth, Authority, and Legal Minority in Colonial Lima.  Chapel Hill: University of North Carolina Press, 2006.

2008
Juliana Barr, Peace Came in the Form of a Woman. Chapel Hill: University of North Carolina Press, 2007

Best Article Prize Winners

2002
Hal Langfur, "Uncertain Refuge: Frontier Formation and the Origins of the Botocudo War in Late-Colonial Brazil," Hispanic American Historical Review 82:2 (May 2002): 215-56. 
2004
María Elena Martínez, “The Black Blood of New Spain: Limpieza de Sangre, Racial Violence, and Gendered Power in Early Colonial Mexico,” William and Mary Quarterly, July 2004.

2006   
Paulo Drinot, “Madness, Neurasthenia and ‘Modernity:’ Medico-Legal and Popular Interpretations of Suicide in Early Twentieth-Century Lima” Latin American Research Review, 39:2 (2004).

2008
Ida Altman, “The Revolt of Enriquillo and the Historiography of Early Spanish America,” The Americas, 63:4 (2007): 587-614


March 31, 2009
Dear Colleague, 

The Latin American & Caribbean Section (LACS) is flourishing as we enter our second decade of affiliation with the Southern Historical Association, and we are looking forward to another exciting program in Louisville on November 3-5, 2009.  At our meeting in New Orleans this past year, LACS celebrated our 10th anniversary and sponsored several excellent panels.  Our presence at the meeting has grown steadily for several years. Our luncheon speakers have included the distinguished historians Franklin Knight, Tom O'Brien, Murdo MacLeod, Thomas Skidmore, John Charles Chasteen, Susan Socolow, Jane Landers, Noble David Cook and Dauril Alden. We were delighted to present the 2008 Ralph Lee Woodward Jr. Prize for best graduate student paper to Leo Gorman of the University of New Orleans, the 2008 Murdo MacLeod Book Prize to Juliana Barr, University of Florida, and the 2008 Best Article Prize to Ida Altman, University of Florida.

As an organization we are committed to promoting the study of Latin American, Caribbean, borderlands, and Atlantic World history. We also support scholarship that links Southern history to Latin American and Caribbean history and explores their shared pasts. 
I encourage you to renew your membership and help us fulfill this important mission; feel free to photocopy the membership from and share it with your colleagues and graduate students. 

Our annual dues of $25.00 (only $10.00 for graduate students) support a variety of activities. LACS members are affiliates of the Southern Historical Association and receive the annual program. LACS also awards book and article prizes and the Ralph Lee Woodward, Jr. Prize for best graduate paper presented at each meeting.  All candidates for LACS-SHA prizes must be LACS-SHA members in good standing.

I hope you will join us at our meeting in Louisville in November and support the scholars on our panels.  I look forward to seeing you and thank you for your continued interest and participation.

Please return the attached flyer with your 2009 dues.

Yours truly,
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Michael J. LaRosa

Treasurer

	The Latin American and Caribbean Section of the 
Southern Historical Association 2009

	The Latin American and Caribbean Section (LACS) of the Southern Historical Association was established in 1998 to promote the study of the history of Latin America and the Caribbean, particularly in the U.S. South.

Each year at the annual meeting of the Southern Historical Association LACS sponsors five main panels, Phi Alpha Theta panels, and a luncheon with a featured speaker.

Additionally, LACS awards the annual Ralph Lee Woodward, Jr. Prize for the best graduate student paper presented at the annual meeting, the Murdo MacLeod Book Prize and a prize for the best article in Latin American and Caribbean history appearing in the previous calendar year.

The $25 membership fee ($10 for graduate students) brings the opportunity to present papers at the annual meetings and a copy of the program of the annual meeting of the Southern Historical Association. Additionally, members make professional contacts, reconnect with colleagues, and support the study of Latin American and Caribbean History in the South.
	Name: ____________________________

Address: __________________________

__________________________________

__________________________________

City: _____________________________

State: _________     Zip: ______________

E-mail: ____________________________

Institution: _________________________

___  I have enclosed a check for $25.00 payable to The Latin American And Caribbean Section of the SHA  for the 2009 dues year.

____ I am a graduate student (include photocopy of student ID) and have enclosed a check for $10.00 payable to The Latin American And Caribbean Section of the SHA for the 2009 dues year.

___  I have also enclosed a (US$) _____ 

contribution to the book/article/Woodward Prize (circle one)


	Choose:

__ 16th Century

__ 17th Century

__ 18th Century

__ 19th Century

__ 20th Century

Choose:

___Latin America

___Caribbean

___Borderlands

Other Fields of Interest (can include 

others from above):

___________________________

___________________________

___________________________

___________________________

___  Please contact me about serving on a committee.

Return to:

Michael J. LaRosa

Treasurer, LACS

History Department

Rhodes College

2000 N. Parkway 

Memphis TN   38112
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